
 

 

 

 

    

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
   
 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter  
10th February 2023 

Attendance for week beginning 6th February 2023 

Ash 83.75% 

Birch 86.92% 

Oak   87.20% 

 1G 89.26%           

 1Go 92.07%            

 1S 90.71%           

 2A 95.86%           

 2C 91.79%           

 2T 91.20%          

 3G 91.54%              

 3T 90.40%              

3W 91.85%             

 4D 90.37%             

 4F 87.78%             

 4H 98.57%            

 5F 97.92%             

 5G 90.00%   

 5H 89.17%             

 

 6C 95.83% 

 6D 94.78% 

 6W 86.52% 

 

Well done to Oak, 2A and 4H for best attendance this week. 
Overall attendance since September 2022: 92.29% 

 

 

Online Safety Coffee Morning 

Wednesday 1st March 2023 

8.45am 

Community Room 

 

“Isn’t my child safe in their bedroom watching YouTube?”   “What types of harms do I need to be aware of as a 

parent?”  “How can I stay up to date with platforms, such as TikTok, Snapchat, Instagram, and their safety and 

settings.”   “What are the biggest dangers to children online right now?” 

 

If you would like to find out ways that you can keep your child safer online, please join us on Wednesday 1st March.  

 

Ms Paddon, Miss Tootill and Mr Sin. 

 

Our thoughts go out to the victims of the Turkey and 

Syria earthquake and all in our school community who 

have family and friends there that are affected. 

School will be closed for the Half Term Break next 

week, followed by a staff training day on Monday 20th 

February. 

The school reopens for Spring 2 on Tuesday 21st 

February.  



 

 

 

 

  

  17th July                I                I  Parents’ Eve drop-in 

21st July  Finish at 1:30pm for Summer holidays 

 

 

 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

13th – 17th February all Spring Half Term Break – school closed 

Mon 20th February all Inset Day 5 – school closed 

Tue 21st February all  Start Spring 2 

Thu 23rd February  all 100 session (50 days) attendance club 

Thu 2nd March all Book Day 

Tue 7th & Thu 9th March  Parent Consultations 

Mon 27th March all Individual children’s photos 

Wed 29th March  Aladdin School Production 

Thu 30th March Nursery – Y1 Dentist visit 

Thu 30th March  Easter Bonnet Parade (theme: King’s Coronation) 

Thu 30th March Nursery Nursery breaks up for Easter holidays 

Fri 31st March Y1-Y6 End of Spring Term certificates awards 

Fri 31st March Reception – Y6 Finish at 1:30pm for Easter holidays 

3rd – 14th April all Easter holidays 

Mon 1st May all May Bank Holiday – school closed 

Mon 8th May all Bank Holiday to celebrate His Majesty’s coronation on Saturday 6 May 2023 – school closed 

9th – 12th May Year 6 Year 6 SATs week 

Fri 19th May all 100 session (50 days) attendance club 

22-24th May Year 6 Residential visit to Tolmers 

29th May – 2nd June all Summer Half Term Break – school closed 

Thu 22nd June  Summer Celebration 

Mon 3rd  July  Theatre show – Alice in Wonderland 

Wed 5th July all KS1 and KS2 sports day and picnic  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The school value this month is:

These pupils received a certificate this week: 

 
Adam 1G, Liya 1GO, Aaliyah-Rae 1S, Samuel 2A, Emeent 2C, Jazmyn 2T, Jayden 3G, Imran 3T, Aiza 3W, 

Raahan 4D, Salim 4F, Abdul 4H, Rehan 5F, Tyler 5G, Class 5H, Tanya 6C, Bernice 6D, Sienna 6W 

 

Best Readers this week that passed 100% 

Yusuf 3W Maxwell 5F 
 

Classes with the highest number of 100% quizzes 

3W & 5F  

Resilience Award: 
Cianna 

Competition: Most valuable Rock Stars players per year group - WELL DONE! 

Year 4 X-Tables Champions: 
Kimberley, Abdul, Idris 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Candidates’ Personal Statements 
 

Hi! my name is Muna Ali mother of 3, two of which go to Prince of Wales Primary 

School.  

I myself used to be a student here 25 years ago. 

I can say, my experiences 25 years ago were completely different to what it is 

today. 

It amazes me how diverse the school has become and while we all come from 

different backgrounds, we all want what’s best for our children.  

 

My experience working with victims of modern slavery/human 

trafficking/homelessness, has exposed me to the importance of safeguarding 

policies and the significant impact it has on our children if not followed properly. I 

am committed to carrying this practice through, in my role as parent governor to 

ensure our children’s safety and to help them thrive and reach their full potential in 

school and in life.  

 

I want to be involved in my children’s education and for them to attend a school that accepts and values them 

regardless of where they come from and champion causes that will promote the well-being of all children at POW and 

what better role can I achieve this through, than a parent governor. Where our children’s best interest comes first. 

 

 
My name is Cherry Sabrina Mensah, I am a diligent mother of one and a passionate 

and determined mindset coach, plus a published author. 

In relation to my career, I have put my heart into assisting children with their own 

specific doubts, fears and limited beliefs as my ceaseless optimism is aimed to boost 

children’s confidence, self-assurance, courage and presence of mind. 

As well as attending Prince of Wales Primary School as a young child myself, I have 

developed a lifetime of experience to become a highly valued mindset coach. 

Therefore, I trust that I possess the exact knowledge and wisdom to add a huge 

amount of value to Prince of Wales along with serving the local community at hand. 

For this reason, I leave you with the possibility to appoint me as the new Parent 

Governor with the prospect of elevating Prince of Wales to its greatest potential. 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Bikeability and child cycle skills 

These sessions take place in the school holidays. Please check for details of what is running in your area. We run courses 
from Complete Beginner all the way to on-road training. All training is in small, friendly groups with two qualified 
instructors. 

These courses are very popular and fill up quickly. Please note that we expect trainees to commit to the full course, 
failure to turn up for sessions means another child has been denied a place unnecessarily. If you have to cancel, please 
do so ASAP, preferably by calling 0203 031 6730 or contact us and quote your booking reference number. 

Please be sure to check the website in advance for exact meeting point as courses start promptly and instructors cannot 
hold up training for latecomers. 

See below for upcoming courses or visit your borough page to see if free child group cycle training is available in your 
area. 
  

Want to know more about Bikeability? 

Check out our Bikeability for Schools page or visit the Bikeability website 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The earthquake disaster was sensitively 

discussed in classes this week, especially as 

many families experienced loss or 

uncertainty due to missing relatives.  

Children in class 6D expressed their 

feelings towards victims in Turkey and 

Syria and in support of their peers and 

local Turkish and Syrian communities. 

https://cycleconfident.com/contact/
https://www.cycleconfident.com/schools/
https://www.bikeability.org.uk/
https://www.bikeability.org.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This tongue in cheek food campaign with a serious message is back at Prince of Wales!  
 
Eat Them to Defeat Them is the award-
winning campaign to get kids eating more 
vegetables. 80% of kids don’t eat enough 
vegetables. If you are worried about your 
child’s mood, behaviour and learning, a good 
place to start is their diet. 

 
Eat Them to Defeat Them was created by 
Veg Power and ITV as a fun way to 
encourage kids to eat more veg. There is a 
massive TV advertising campaign, activities in 
thousands of schools, and our websites full of 
tips, hacks, advice and fun to help you 
succeed. 

 

Children will be receiving a take-home pack with a reward chart and (plastic free) sticker sheet. These will help 
parents and carers to repeat, reward and normalise good veg-eating habits. 

For more information see: Families - Eat Them To Defeat Them  

and don’t forget the video: https://eatthemtodefeatthem.com/families/  

eat Them – it could work for you! 

 

 

 

 

 

https://eatthemtodefeatthem.com/families/
https://eatthemtodefeatthem.com/families/


 

 

 

 

Prince of Wales  

Food Bank 
Tuesday and Friday morning 

Please ask at the school office for  

Mrs. Dunlea or Mrs. Rees 

. 

 

  

                                 
       

 

 

                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

We wish our Head Girl Bernice, her siblings and family the very best 

as they leave our school community to relocate. Bernice was a 

pupil at our school for six years and some POW will stay with her 

wherever she goes next. Thank you for your desire to contribute to 

making our school the great place that it is. 

Since the start of September, 14 pupils have left our school and 25 

new children have joined us. It is a great strength of our school that 

new arrivals find their feet so quickly, adjusting to school life well, 

making new friends and contributing their ideas.  

Bernice will be succeeded by Deputy Head Girl Tia-Laren. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week, the children in my group (without their parents) set out to make a tray bake, of chocolate cracknel. 

Organised as we are, we first laid out all the ingredients we needed. 

Myself and Miss Hammond set up the induction hobs for each child to melt their chocolate to which the dry ingredients 

are added. The children had immense fun mixing these together in the bowl. The mixture was placed and flatten into 

prepared trays then left either in the fridge or in a cool dry place to set.  

Below is the recipe for you to try at home. 

The week after half term we will be preparing three dishes: chicken curry, stir-fry Chinese-style plus Greek lamb pitta 

wraps.  

Happy eating in the half term. Healthy Eating as well please!  

 

Chef Len  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chocolate Cracknel  

Ingredients 

 Makes 20-30 Approx  

Rice Krispies or Cornflakes 325gr  

cocoa powder 55gr  

dried milk 163 gr  

Golden syrup 450gr gr  

Butter / margarine 200gr  

 

Method 

Melt Butter/margarine & syrup, in a saucepan. 

Add dried milk, cocoa powder, mix well to form a paste. 

cook on stove on medium heat, until thick and glossy. 

Add mixture to Rice Krispies or Cornflakes and mix again really well. 

Press into shallow tin, that has been lined with parchment paper.  

leave to set, fridge or on side for 1 hour. 

cut into pieces, and enjoy.!  

Keeps well for 2 weeks in a biscuit tin.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

    100 SESSIONS ATTENDANCE 18th OCTOBER – 19th JANUARY 2023 

                  Non-School Uniform Day Friday 10th February 2023 
 

Y1 

Ayyan 1G Emma-Lee 1G Zayne 1G Richie 1GO Ava 1GO Thijash 1GO Rayan 1S Aras 1S Ashleigh 1S 

Y2 

Sena 2A Ethan 2A Samuel 2A Jada 2A Kaylah 2A Naomi 2C Rebecca 2C Joshua 2C Ryhan 2C Vincent 2C 

Muhammed 2T Jenson 2T Lara 2T Aiden-Kaan 2T Huzeyfe 2T Nicolas 2T Teagan 2T 

Y3 

Walid 3G Ashton 3G Madiha 3G Maryama 3G Rosie 3G Ailon 3T Ellerie 3T Destiny 3T Oscar 3T Aaliya 3T 

Priceless 3T Ajwa 3W Christabel 3W Eliana 3W Kayle 3W Bersu Hanim 3W 

Y4 

Raahan 4D Kenaya 4D Irem 4D Zeynep 4F Oyku 4F Cameron-Kaan 4F Omari 4F Agnes 4F Olivia 4F Furkan 4H 

Angelica-Rose 4H Anna 4H Bella 4H Bintou 4H 

Y5 

Kezia 5F Elnathan 5F Wahab 5F Ariah 5F Jayden 5F Christos 5F Nida 5F Mia 5F Lily 5F Maxwell 5F Lily-Eliza 5G 

Ela 5G Sadia 5G Constance 5G Nevaeh 5H Kevin 5H Yasmine 5H Bianca 5H 

Y6 

Layla 6C Ali 6C Tanya 6C Amelia 6C Spencer 6D Rolexx 6D Lionel 6D Symone 6D Domantas 6W Yavuz 6W      

Deniz 6W Hameeda 6W Tasnim 6W Christine 6W Thomas  6W Larissa 6W 

 

 

 

 

 

This week’s sign is  – linked to our Online Safety focus. 

Click the link to see how to sign our word of the week: 

British Sign Language BSL Video Dictionary - safe (signbsl.com) 

 

 

 

https://www.signbsl.com/sign/safe


 

 

 

 

 

 

‘Sawadee Ka’ (hello) to everyone at Prince of Wales. Every week I 

have been reading the newsletter where I can read about and 

see all the wonderful work you are doing. I am pleased you 

enjoyed Sleeping Beauty and I believe the theatre company will 

be visiting again this year. 

I have been watching my teak tree and at the moment it is 

shedding its massive leaves. When I tread on the brown leaves 

they make a really loud, piercing noise as they are so dry and 

huge. Have you been watching your tree? Can you see any buds 

coming through yet? 

Last week I was in Singapore and saw some different kinds of 

trees at Gardens by the Bay. Whilst the gardens and 

conservatories were amazing it was the iconic Supertrees that I enjoyed the most and I went up in a lift to the tallest 

one which was 50m high. They are amazing pieces of architecture made of concrete and steel with vertical gardens of 

orchids, ferns, climbers and bromeliads. However, they are filled with many environmentally sustainable features. One 

of the features harvests solar energy and lights up the trees in the evening with amazing colours. Although there are lots 

of very tall buildings in Singapore, the city is nicknamed City in a Garden and is now one of the greenest cities in the 

world. But, they still use plastic straws and l saw a lot of plastic being used. I know you are all learning about how to 

make the planet a better place for everyone. 

It’s Friday afternoon here in Thailand and as it is 34 degrees outside, I need to cool 

down so shall get some exercise by going for a swim. But very late tonight I shall be 

enjoying another edition of the newsletter. 

I wish you all a very happy, half-term. 

Best wishes, 

Miss Clarke 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.singapore-tickets.com/gardens-by-the-bay-supertree-grove/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Costumes needed! 

Do you have any clothes  

similar to those pictured 

that we could use as  

costumes for our upcoming  

production of ‘Aladdin’?   

 

If you have any clothes  

you would be happy to  

donate/let us borrow,  

please send them into  

school after half term  

in a named carrier bag. 

Thank you! 

 
Please do not send in any clothes that are  

expensive or have sentimental value.   

All clothes must have your child’s name in them  

so we can return them to you after the production  

at the end of term. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/supporting-your-child-with-fear-and-worries-tickets-208560860147


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


